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34th Annual 
Anniversary Picnic

Anniversary cake provided by Ruth & Ken Smith



Presidents’  Corner

Hello to all Jaguar Lovers,

Hard to believe that we are coming in on the home stretch of another year. 
Overall we can reflect on the cold of last winter and the heat of this summer and 
be proud we made it through another year. I feel I can safely say that we had a 
pretty positive year of diverse and enjoyable events. Something to satisfy almost 
everyone.
 
It seems so long ago already that we had our Annual Picnic. We had a great turn 
out. The display of cars was pure eye candy. Thanks to all who attended and made 
it such a great success. I tried to get around and talk to all of the members. I know 
I fell short of that accomplishment, but I tried. I really enjoyed the day and hope 
that you all did too!  I apologize if I missed any of the new members - Welcome!
 
I would like to mention the British Car Event that was held at the Autoplex 
in Chanhassen. By mid-day I had counted 22 marvelous-looking Jaguars. 
Far outnumbering the other British Clubs. This could become an annual 
event. If you have not already been to the Autoplex, try to make a point 
of going to one of the “Cars and Coffee” events held the first Saturday 
every month from April through October. We look forward to your input. 
Your input is always invaluable in the shaping of an event and it’s success. 
Participation is a strength of our club. I would also like to thank Bruno 
Silikowski, the owner of the Motorplex for arranging the event.
 
This may be a little premature, but start to think of things you can bring to the 
table when we have our planning meeting in December. Put some thought into 
what you would like to see on our next years calendar.
 
Looking forward we may be coming into the most pleasurable time of the year. 
Fall! Fall drives, great temps, great colors, minimal bugs, and usually a great 
meal at the end of each drive. I hope all of you take advantage of these great 
fall events. Or at least one or two of them.
 
Have a great Fall and I will hope to see you at an event soon and if not, 
hopefully at the Planning Breakfast in December.

Dick Bass
Jaguar Club President
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Some of the many fine Jaguars in attendance at the AutoMotorPlex 
Car Show........as well as a Beatles Tribute band!
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This year nine Jaguar Club “member units” made the yearly 
trek to this year’s host city Fargo. Hosted by a small but 
highly motivated club called the British Iron Society, all par-
ticipants were thoroughly delighted in the high quality level 
of the events. 2011 was the first year the British Iron Society 
were hosts. Over one hundred cars from Canada and the US 
attended this Thursday through Sunday event. I’m sure their 
owners were all well satisfied.

If you think Fargo is kind of a hick town, you are wrong, 
wrong, wrong. Clean, modern, industrious are more apt 
descriptors. The events planned allowed for a nice apprecia-
tion of the Fargo/Morehead area. There were so many events 
available that it was impossible to participate in all of them. 

Rendezvous on the Red  
2 0 1 1

“Flower Powered” Roger and Elaine and their E-Type Coupe, 
possibly contemplating lunch at Buffalo Wild Wings  

(background).
 

Lynchs, Sue Werner, and the PoppenBergs at the Saturday car 
show. It was a perfect afternoon.

Dale Martin in his 3 wheeled Morgan, obviously prepping for a 
wild ride.

This one can probably scoot. Note the V-8 underhood.

Lynch’s Austin Healey

continued on page 4
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So here’s what was available………… 

Fargo Air Museum self-guided tour, Bonanzaville, USA Pio-
neer Prairie Village self-guided tour, Hjemkomst Center self-
guided tour, Warbird Restoration Bus Tour, Historical and Arts 
Bus Tour, Two Man Caves tours, Trivia Tour Art Buffalo Hunt, 

“Bonnie & Clyde” Parking Lot Fun-khana, Saturday show & 
shine car show, as well as a Saturday night awards banquet. 

Next years Rendezvous will be hosted by the Canadian AH, 
TR, MG, and Mini Clubs in Kenora, Ontario. I believe registra-
tion will begin this fall. Me and my co-pilot will be there.

Glenn Nickleski

continued from page 3

Nickleski’s E-Type

Werner’s Corvette

In town transport vehicle...all electric
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Can you believe it? Jaguar Club of Minnesota has been a 
club for 34 years. Our annual anniversary picnic was held 
this year at Eagan Central Park on Sunday July 24th. Will 
we make it to 40 years as a club? My answer would be a 
resounding “yes”.

As usual, Dick Bass and Wendy Tweed were the lead team 
in getting the picnic scheduled and set up. Wendy, Dick, 
and Mike & Gloria Lynch were in charge of the food. 
What a spread! The menu consisted of ribs, pork chops, 
hamburgers, brats, assorted salads, fruit, cheese & crack-
ers, beverages, and  Ken and Ruth Smith providing the 
anniversary sheet cake. Door prizes were arranged by Mike, 
Dick, Beth Flynn, and Jaguar Minneapolis. The grand door 

34st Anniversary Picnic

.Jim and Sharon Condon and Gloria Lynch having a good time

Dick Bass 
with helper 
Dan Flynn 

announcing 
door prizes. 

Everyone 
came home a 

winner.

Quite a variety of door prizes.

A nice facility in Eagan

Joe & Sue Werner

continued on page 6
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prize of Twins tickets was donated by Jim Orrichio. Thank 
you so much! I doubt if there is any car club in the cities 
that provides its members a no charge picnic meal plus door 
prizes! Tough to beat that one. Rounding up the volunteers 
included Gloria (those Lynchs are everywhere), Beth, and 
Elaine Brahms for set up and clean up. And let’s not forget 
Dan Flynn for general assistance on everything…..and Dick 
Jones who provided the sound system and special photog-
raphy. Everyone who brought their Jags had their pictures 
taken. The photos will be posted on the website soon. 

All in all a great day. Too bad we will have to wait a full year 
for the next one.

Glenn Nickleski

continued from page 5

Diggin’ In

Mighty fine looking bunch

Nice to see Peggy & Tom Ryan

William and Sally-Ann Henry.  
Dale Martin in back wondering why the line is moving so slow

Looks like Ken landed a big one
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In what has become a really popular event, Mike & Gloria Lynch 
once again put on a fine afternoon at this year’s Mexican Fiesta. 
Combining with the Healey Club, attendance this year hit an all 
time high of 50 people. As in a lot of days this summer, it was 
hot and muggy, but everyone toughed it out. 

The menu included salads ensalada con chorizo and ensalada 
myota. Entrees featured tacos, enchiladas, and tamales. Sides 
included arroz a la poblana, frijoles charros, and  acelgas gui-
dadao. Add some sopapillas for dessert, all washed down with 
some margaritas, corona, or sangria. The final result…… 
a Mexican Fiesta. Ole!

Glenn Nickleski

MEXICAN FIESTA JULY 31

Gary Ronning from 
the Healey club and 
Gene Berghoff from 

the Jag Club un-
doubtedly debating 
the virtues of both.

Jeff Flynn and Brent Poppenhagen checking  
out the machines

Cali Flynn 
always is a 
big help
 

You like my 
enchiladas, 
hombre!
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This year Kenn and Karen Kopitzke once again gracefully organized a 
drive and picnic on the “east side”. The Kopitzke’s live in Afton. They 
fashioned an approximately 80 mile trip across the St. Croix River 
and cruised around the 2 laners in western Wisconsin before heading 
back to their home for a picnic. 

After a few stops along the route the group was ready for some good 
eatin’. And that we did. Burgers, brats, beans, fresh corn on the cob 
(Kenn knows a nearby farmer), brownies, and liquid refreshment 
of all kinds. There were also some new additions to Kenn’s Wacky 
Workshop in the form of some worn out horse drawn carriages. Kenn 
restores carriages that need some TLC, then sells them according to 
his own philosophy. If a prospective buyer appreciates the carriage 
and will use it well, the price is low. If a prospective buyer is look-
ing to buy and resell for a profit, then the price is either really high 
or suddenly off the market. Hmmmm…..I wonder if this philosophy 
also might apply to their Mark II Jaguar?

 This was the 2nd year in a row where the “K’s” have organized this 
tour and picnic. That’s all it takes to be known as an annual event in 
Jaguar Club land! We will all be looking forward to next year’s Annual 
East Side Drive.

Glenn Nickleski

Annual East Side Drive      August 6

Appropriate picnic food after a nice ride  
in the country

A view of the nice cars in the front lawn!

Jags slumbering in the shade after a run Another view of visiting machinery on the front lawn



True Brit

Imported Classic English Dry Cider
Crispin Browns Lane, authentically British from it’s bespoke 

British Racing Green tailoring to its superb craftsmanship, but most defined by its 
World Champion racing spirit.

100% pressed, fermented and produced in England with English Bittersweet cider apples. 
A deliciously dry, classic, 100% English cider.

A classic english cider adventure
CrispinCider.Com
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Most all of you probably either remember or have heard of the annual sports car event held at Ellingson’s in Maple Grove each year. Well, this 
event is no more. I’m not sure why this event was canceled, but it was nonetheless. The Ellingson’s event traditionally had been a combination 
car show and swap meet for mostly British type automobiles. You would pay maybe $5 for entering the car show and maybe $20 to set up a 
table to sell your unwanted parts. Over the years the number of swap participants gradually dwindled to just a few, although the car show and 
overall attendance was still solid. The Minnesota MG Group always has organized this event.

This year the MG Group decided to move the venue way east, all the way to Hudson. Since I live in Stillwater, I welcomed this change. The 
new venue was held in the parking lot of a Family Fresh grocery store, just off exit 4 on Hwy 94. There was plenty of space for cars, there was 
a lot of foot traffic, and even a Caribou Coffee in the grocery store. The Family Fresh store had set up a grill outside and was handing out free 
grilled steak samples, too. Want to read more? The local high school cheerleader booster club was giving away free bratwurst and hot dogs 
in exchange for a goodwill offering. They were also doing the same for hand car washes. What more can you ask for on a summer Saturday 
morning?

Not a lot of Jaguar club members attended, but the Jag club was represented. Kenn Kopitzke staged a grand entrance to the show after most of 
the cars were already there, and ended up taking first place prize in the Jaguar category. Nice job, Kenn! You will have to ask Kenn personally 
to describe the fierce competition he faced.

If they have the event again next year in Hudson, I hope I will be able to make it.

Glenn Nickleski

Hudson Car Show August 13

Early MG, I believe

Kenn Kopitzke’s Prize Winning Mark II

A few vendors

Jim Harris’ Morris Minor
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submitted by Mike Lynch



Straight Talk and
Accurate Directions in

Changing Times

(763) 546-6211
www.bpkz.com

BLANSKI PETER KRONLAGE & ZOCH, P.A.
CERTIFIED PUBLIC ACCOUNTANTS & CONSULTANTSBPK&Z

In this economy, you need advisors who will give you a clear
view of the road ahead – and then give you the best directions.

When you’ve chosen your advisors, you’ve chosen your advice. 

Start taking action now by listening to our podcast series:
www.bpkz.com/resources-podcasts.php

Choose BPK&Z – CPAs and Consultants. Going beyond what
MUST be done ... to what CAN be done® in any economy.

Going beyond what
MUST be done ... to what CAN be done®

Audit & Accounting  •  Business Advisory  •  Business Valuation  •  Financial Services
Management Advisory Services  •  Succession Planning  •  Estate Planning

Tax Services  •  Technology  •  Buying, Selling and Growing a Business
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Jaguar Club Boat Cruise   August 28

This year Dick and Wendy decided to change things up a bit for the 
Jaguar Club Boat Cruise. Normally the cruise is held on Lake Min-
netonka. This year our intrepid leaders decided to head east to Stillwa-
ter to board the paddlewheel Avalon. A nice crowd of 16 took advantage 
of this event for a brunch cruise. 

Gwen and I had been on a paddlewheel on the St. Croix a time or two 
in the past. These boats are nice and stable and seem to glide along the 
water without fuss. Nothing has changed here. The Avalon was one of 
the largest of maybe 5 tour boats in Stillwater. It rode like a limousine. 
What we did remember though was the food was not that good. Well, 
times have changed. The food was really good! The menu included 
scrambled eggs w/bacon and sausage, a Chef’s special beef stroganoff, 
creamy hash brown potatoes, fresh fruit, pastries, and orange juice. 
Oddly enough coffee was extra. Lucky for us we spent some time before 
the cruise at one of the local coffee houses in downtown Stillwater. 

I believe some of the Jag Club members headed off to downtown 
Stillwater to peruse the shops for a while before driving home. I believe 
I can speak for everyone…..a nice time was had by all.

Glenn Nickleski

Jaguar Club Now On Facebook!
Check out the Jaguar Club of Minnesota’s new Facebook page. It’s easy. Just go to  
www.facebook.com. If you don’t have an account, follow the easy instructions and set one up 
for yourself. Then you can search for Jaguar Club of Minnesota and….Ta-Da…you’re in. 

You can post comments, pictures, announcements, or whatever related to Jaguar Club 
events. Go ahead and try it! 

Time For A Change! New Editor Wanted!

Do you enjoy writing a bit? Do you have a digital camera? Maybe a weird sense of humor? Basic computer skills? Of course you like Jaguars of 
all denominations. How would you like to try editing the Jaguar Club Newsletter? 

After four years as editor, two years prior to that as club president, and two years prior to that as club treasurer, it’s time for me to take a breather. 
I’d like to get “back in the field”, so to speak. I’m thinking I’d like to organize some drives, maybe some tech sessions, and definitely spend more 
time in my garage.

I’ll take the newsletter through the fall edition which will probably come out in November after the fall drives. If some budding writer could take 
over the winter edition, that would be great. I would co-edit until a comfort level is reached. Most of the job is just organizing. Our graphic arts 
person, Jill Bean (my daughter) does all the tough layout work. Plus she is fun to work with!

So think about it. Contact me for more details.

Glenn Nickleski, 651-439-3948 (Home), 651-491-2970 (Cell), gxgnickles@aol.com
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J U S T  O N E  M O R E
T H I N G  T O  L O V E .

2 0 1 1The 2011 Jaguar XJ. An icon re-imagined, the luxury sedan transformed.

Powered by a standard 385 hp engine, the long-awaited sportier XJ goes

from 0 to 60 in 5.4 seconds (the supercharged version does it in 4.9).

A blend of stunning, truly head-turning design, intuitive technology

and innovative thinking, the XJ delivers something Jaguar enthusiasts

know very, very well: a remarkable contemporary driving experience.

Jaguar enthusiasts also know their search for parts and service for

the Jaguars they own begins at Jaguar Minneapolis.

Why? Because we share the feeling.

More than a brand, more than a vehicle,

each and every Jaguar is, in it’s own way, a classic.

394 & General  Mi l ls

Boulevard,

Golden Val ley

763.222.2200

Jaguar Minneapolis

The Twin Cities’ Source

for Extraordinary Vehicles...

JaguarMpls.com
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Renew Now for 2012 
Memberships for 2012 are now being accepted. Both the Renewal Form and the New Member Form 
are available online at www.jaguarminnesota.org. Renewal Forms will be mailed to existing members 
who are without internet access in early November. New memberships received after September 1st 
will begin immediately, getting up to a four-month bonus free!  The membership fee remains, for 
the umpteenth year in a row, $45. But if your renewal is postmarked before January 15, 2012 it will 
only cost you $40! We do have new Name Tags available at $15ea (inclulded free for new members). 
The new Name Tags have the same black on gold design with the member’s name and the Leaper 
logo, but now they stay in place with magnets (no more pins). If you have any question contact our 
membership director William Welter at 612-825-3117. 
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For Sale

New Member

Renewing Members

Bob & Lou Evans
19628 Flamingo St NW
Cedar, MN 55011
763-202-8966
linuxenigma@gmail.com
00 XJ8 Saloon Blue 

Beth & Neil Purley
5300 Rogers Dr
Minnetonka, MN 55343
952-2214717
ontargt@aol.com
1990 XJS Convert Red 

Penny & Doug Grev
2462 Beverly Rd
St Paul MN 55104
651-647-0797
jmpdgr@msn.com
Jaguar Lover

1986 XJS Coupe, Dark Blue, 110K miles, very good condition, 
owned since 1989. Full service information available, all work for 
many years performed by Jeff Flynn. 

Driven regularly, except never seen snow, no dents or repair. 
Painted in early 90’s, very nice look, and great buy, $5500.  
 
Contact Howell Owens, 952,474.6918. Also photo, details on 
Craigslist posting.
 
Howell Owens, 952.474.6918



DATE EVENT LOCATION INFORMATION

Every Saturday: 8:30 am InterMarque Breakfast Square Peg Restaurant,  
Minneapolis, MN

Daniel Buchen: 651.222.3899 
dwbuch@hotmail.com

Saturday, September 10 Wings & Wheels Car and Plane 
Show

Classic Motorbooks
Osceola, WI

Saturday, September 10 St. Boni Car Show
St. Bonaventure Church

901 E 90th St
Bloomington, MN

Tim Keseluk
(952) 846-9526

Sunday, September 18 **September Drive and Luncheon Wisconsin backroads
Brent Poppenhagen

Kari Berg
(952) 906-1541

September 22-25 SSCA National Championship 
Runoffs

Road America
Elkart Lake, WI

Brent Poppenhagen
(952) 906-1541

Saturday, September 24 **City Tour Drive Minneapolis and St. Paul Dale Martin
(651) 436-5902

October 8-12 **Great River
Road Tour

Mississipi Scenic Byway -  
Minnesota to Missouri and Return

Brent Poppenhagen
Kari Berg

(952) 906-1541

Tuesday, October 18 **Jaguar Club Board Meeting TBD Dick Bass
(952) 933-2490

Saturday, November 5 **Feed My Starving Children 990 Lone Oak Rd, #160
Eagan, MN

Dale Martin
(651) 436-5902

Saturday, December 10 **Jaguar Club 2012 Planning 
Breakfast TBD Dick Bass

(952) 933-2490

** Jaguar Club of MN - Sponsored Event. For event details and latest updates, see www.jaguarminnesota.org

Jaguar Club of Minnesota
Calendar of Events (June - August)
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 Roadsters

Glenn Nickleski     
651 439 3948      
gxgnickles@aol .com

P e r s o n a l i z e d  S e r v i c e  f o r  
y o u r  C l a s s i c  B r i t i s h  C a r

 Just 


